PCH-HC(10)1/2015-FFC- 69 Zo- 7017
Government of Himachal Pradesh
Department of Panchayati Raj.

From
The Director, Panchayati Raj
Himachal Pradesh.
To
All the Block Development Officers
Himachal Pradesh.
Shimla-171009 dated  'So March, 2022.
Subject:-  Regarding utilization of grants under Fourteenth Finance Commission.
Sir/ Madam,

On the aforementioned subject as you are aware that the timeline for utilization of
the Fourteenth Finance Commission (FFC) grants has been extended by Government of India till

31 March, 2023 only. Thereafter, the grant under 14" Finance Commission cannot be utilized by
the Gram Panchayat.

You are, therefore, directed to further direct the Gram Panchayats of your block not
to utilize grant under 14" Finance Commission lying unspent at Gram Panchayat level after 31%
March, 2023 till further orders. The responsibility of concerned Block Development Officer shall
be fixed under whose jurisdiction the above directions are not followed.

Kindly treat it as most urgent.

Y ours faithfully

_ (Rugved Thakur), IAS
Director-cum-Special Secretary (PR)

9 og & to the Government of Himachal Pradesh.
Endst. : - As above — {©=°~ Dated: ™2 March, 2023

Copy to: -
All the District Panchayat Officers Himachal Pradesh for information and necessary action, please.

Director-cum-Special Secretary (PR)
to the Government of Himachal Pradesh.




